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MEMORANDUM 

4 O'CLOCK HABIT FOR DENGUE 

To: OIC-Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 
Chief Education Supervisor, Curriculum Implementation Division 
OIC-Chief Education Supervisor, School Governance and Operations Division 
Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads/OICs 
All Others Concerned 

1. Attached is a letter from Dr. Leilani C. Munsayac, Muntinlupa City Health Office 
Medical Coordinator for Dengue, the contents of which are self-explanatory, for the 
information and guidance of all concerned. 

2. In this regard, all schools are enjoined to be part of controlling mosquito population 
through a simultaneous, regular clean-up every Wednesday at 4:00PM. 

3. The photo documentation of the dengue cleanup activities must be submitted to 
The School Health and Nutrition Section c/o Division Nurse Ms. Maripaz M. Lavin at 
maripaz. lavin00 1@deped. gov. ph. 

4. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired. 

OLE 	GONZALES 
Assistant choo s Division Superintendent 

Officer-In-Charge 
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent 

Enclosure: As stated 
References: None 
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27 February 2025 

MS. VIOLETA M. GONZALES 

Assistant School Division Superintendent 

OIC — Office of the School Division Superintendent 

Dear Ms. Gonzales, 

Good day! 

Dengue remains as one of the foremost health threats in the country. On February 17, 

2025, the Department of Health (DOH) announced a significant increase in cases, particularly in 

various cities within the National Capital Region (NCR). This alarming situation underscores the 

urgent need for enhanced local responses. Moreover, there is a necessity for ongoing and 

intensified control and prevention efforts at the community level. Consequently, schools are 

instrumental in implementing proactive measures to mitigate the spread of dengue and other 

mosquito-borne infections. 

In this regard, we would like to formally request the strengthening of 4 o'clock habit of 

source reduction in all Public High Schools and Elementary Schools, as well as the ongoing 

implementation of Ovi-Larvi Trapping activities in Public Elementary Schools. 

Hoping for your usual support for this endeavor. 

Thank you very much. 

Respectf Ily yoyes, 

LEILANI . MUNSAYAC, MD 

Medics Coordinator 

National Aedes Borne Viral Disease Prevention and Control Program 

Noted: 

CAROLYN H.illAGALONG, MD 

Acting Head 

Muntinlupa City Health Office 
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